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	Minutes
	Date:  MARCH 5, 2024
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Andrew Beasley, Jacquie Beasley, Jerry Bernardo, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Darren Chevalier, Ian, Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Kelly Lane, Linda Lauzon, Don McGugan, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, Wayne Scarrow, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh

Regrets: Ted Pendle, Alister Brown, Terry Gray, David Penner
Guests:  Brad Cousins, Brent Campbell, Tyson Ellwood, Brad Crerar, Anthony Fazio, Pete Tavabis


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #240305-001

“That the Minutes from February 21, 2024, be accepted as presented.” (J. Mellor/W. Scarrow)
Carried


	TREASURER’S REPORT

	MOTION #240305-002

“That the Treasurer’s report be accepted as presented.” (L. Smith-Taylor/Lauzon)
Carried
· A significant amount was paid out last month due to ice bills totalling approximately $340,000.

· Miscellaneous Expenses include Benevity funds that flow through SHA then out to teams.
· A meeting occurred with the Auditor around last year’s financial statements.  
· SHA is endorsing auditor J.W. McDonough to file the annual return.  It is an annual compliance.

· During the process of becoming ONCA compliant, we have noted gaps, and we are taking steps to ensure we are in compliance.

· Vice Chair Administration, Treasurer and Vice Chair have been instrumental in bringing this forward to ensure we are in compliance.

· We are revising bylaws at AGM to ensure we are compliant with ONCA.

MOTION #240305-003
“That J.W. McDonough Corp to file SHA’s annual return for 2023 on our behalf.” (E. Brown/Ewart)
Carried



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

JW McDonough Professional Corp
All Season Trophies

All Season Trophies

WMA Promotions

Jeff Fogal

6X4 Goaltending

Bluewater Referees Association

Domain Name Services

Harry Chadwick
Audit
Silver Stick Finalist Plaques

Silver Stick Plates for trophies

Final Day Coach gifts

Winter Classic Expenses

2 Rec Goalie Sessions

February Referee cost

Sarniahockey.com

Live Barn
$4,520.00
$33.90
$139.00

$2,208.58

$62.50

$200.00

$9.244.00

$265.00

$362.47
MOTION #240305-004
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (E. Brown/Dunn)
Carried


	LAST MEETING FOLLOW-UPS

	· Follow up from last meeting to clarify the usage of the “Coach’s Union.”

· Derek DiMuzio had two sessions with U16B, three sessions with U12B and U13B to schedule with time spent approximately 10 hours.

· We will likely utilize 16 hours by the end of the season.

· This was initially set up for rec coaches, but no one stepped up requesting the assistance.  It is available for all coaches, and some have stepped forward requesting it.  This was a pilot program.  It was disappointing that Rec did not utilize the assistance.




	REP VICE CHAIR
	REP COACH APPLICATIONS:
· We have received 9 Rep coach applications to date and are hoping to get more now that AAA coaches have been identified.
· Coach application for A closes on March 25.

REP COACH SELECTION COMMITTEE:
· Nominations for the Rep Coach selection committee include Danielle Girard, Sarnia Police officer who played university hockey, Chris Dixon and Mike Murphy from Lambton AAA program.  They meet the requirement for the coach selection committee.

MOTION #240305-005
“That the Rep Coach Selection Committee include Danielle Girard, Chris Dixon and Mike Murphy.” (Chadwick/Ewart)
Carried
MOTION #240305-006
“That SHA pay an honorarium of $150 each to the Rep Coach Selection Committee.” (Chadwick/E. Brown)
Carried



	ICE REPORT

	· Previously the Alliance canvassed Associations about period lengths so teams knew in advance what they would be.  This was done again.  You have to abide by the home teams period lengths.

· In U14 A,  we provide 10, 10, 15 and the contract is based on home teams ice.  During the regular season teams were not abiding by correct times.

· Teams have to provide contracts to the referee for rep playoffs before the start of each game.  They are supposed to keep it with them at all times.  Ice Scheduler provides coaches with the contracts.  Referee needs to see contract for period length and overtime rules.

· Play downs will be tight.  From now until the end of the season, normal practice and game times will not always happen.  

· Ice Scheduler will be preparing invoices to get out to teams for extra ice.

· Tentative post season contract with the city to be reviewed to ensure it is what we need for teams going to the Alliance Championships.  

· Ice Scheduler has the Contract for prep skates for tryouts.

· Ice Scheduler has a tentative Contract for Jamboree.
· Looking at body checking clinic for April 28.  It is mandatory for U14 A tryouts, but we will open it up to U13’s who would potentially be APing.  Refresher body checking clinic will occur in the fall.  U14 is the age group we need to focus on body checking as it is their first year.  It is important for coaches to attend so they can enforce the intention of body checking. AAA is also doing a body checking clinic so anyone attending the AAA tryout must attend that clinic prior to tryouts.  Ice Scheduler, Clinic Director and Rep Vice Chair will review so that it meets our needs.

· Jeff Allen may also be available to do clinics as he is back in town as well as Scott Jones.  

· Ice Scheduler had to re-apply for Hockey Canada Insurance as it expired on March 1.  The Alliance had only made contract from March 1, 2023 to March 1, 2024.   We added options for dryland, and on ice photos. Certificate to be sent to Vice Chair Admin once it is received.
· Ice Scheduler to send an email to Alliance regarding this as some Associations may not be aware of the date change as normally insurance expired at the end of August.


	REC LEAGUE EQUIPMENT

	REC EQUIPMENT RETURN:
· Plan for equipment return is in place.  Note will be sent to Division Directors for year-end equipment collection.  This includes Goalie Equipment, pucks, pilons and locker keys.

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION:

· Gifts for the coaches have been ordered.  

· Currently mulling over venue and cost options for Volunteer Appreciation Event and more information to follow.

· Looking at either April 11 or 18.  April 18th would be preferable with less potential for conflict on the 18th.

· It is a night to recognize volunteers in any capacity to appreciate those who have made our program successful.

· For Risk Management purposes, we go to a facility that manages that.

· Still looking for Volunteer of the Year applications.  Nominations sent to Wayne Scarrow and Barb Walsh by March 13.
· We hand out awards at that evening.

· Coach and Manager of the Year for both AA and BB/MD.  Rep Directors to provide Alister Brown with Coach and Manager of the Year for A/AA and B/BB/MD by March 13.

· Coach of the Year for each age Division for Rec.  Rec Directors to provide Alister Brown with Coach of the Year for each Rec Division by March 13.
· Nomination needs to come into the Directors and then Directors to notify Allister Brown so that names can be put on plaques.

· Rec League Equipment Director will come back to the Board with his recommendation for venue.




	REC STEERING COMMITTEE AND JAMBOREE
	FINAL DAYS:

· Awards have been ordered and are being delivered. 
· There was a question whether we have received the Tim Horton medals and we will check with Rec Equipment Director regarding this.
JAMBOREE:

· There are 5 teams entered for the U7 Jamboree – 2 from Sarnia, London and Brantford.

· There are 15 teams from Alliance in U8.

· Applications closed on March 1.

· Pucks for the event will be provided by Tourism Sarnia and they are providing player awards for the U8 Skill Competition.



	PHOTOGRAPHY

	· Darren from Metcalfe Photography is doing everything he can to have photos to us this weekend for distribution.  

· Photography Director will advise the Conveners when they can expect the photos.  

· Foundation Division has their photos already.  One of the Foundations Conveners Blake Morrison sent email advising that the photos turned out well and the service was excellent from Metcalfe.  We appreciate their extra effort.




	VICE-CHAIR ADMINISTRATION

	· Final team Rep budgets to be sent into Vice Chair Administration for review including bank records and final team budget.

· Rep Bank Accounts will need to be cleared out and passwords reset for next season.  Treasurer will talk to RBC regarding what the process will be.

· iPad collection – note to be sent out with those dates.  Looked at schedules and will try to collect at the last home game.  


	CLINIC DIRECTOR

	D1 CLINIC

· Need to wait until we select our coaches to see what qualifications are required.  Sept 1 is deadline for qualifications so that rosters can be approved.  

· C1 and C2 Clinics will be online.  For U12 and above coaches need to be D1 certified.  Below U12 is D1 trained.

· Coaches have to fill out form for field evaluation for D1 certification.  Important to get request in as soon as possible so that it can be completed.  

· Once we have coaches selected, credentials will be sent to Clinic Director.




	NEW BUSINESS
	POLICY

MOTION #240305-007
“To revise and rename Policy 2.03 – Committee and Sub Committee Procedure and to move all requirements described from Bylaw #1, Article 7.  Delete redundant Policy 2.00.01, 2.00.05, 4.16.06.” (K. Taylor/J. Mellor)
Carried
· To be submitted for Review and Approval once Committee has been established and policy has been reviewed.  
· Committee to consist of Barb Walsh-Vice Chair Administration, Kevin Taylor-Vice Chair, Harry Chadwick-Vice Chair Rep, Chuck Ewart-Director B/BB/MD, Terry Gray-Director A/AA and Jerry Bernardo-Rec Director U18/21
AGM

· AGM will occur on May 7.  The AGM is a mandated requirement by ONCA, and it is open to all members.  In order to be able to vote on Motions, you must attend 2 SHA meetings.

· Rep and Rec Chairs to provide a summary of the previous season to include any new initiatives and any highlights.

· At the AGM we will have our year-end financial report and will present the audit report for 2022/23 season and a motion for auditors for the 2023/24 season.

· The final thing is an election for Board positions.
· SHA Chair identified what positions are up for election this year:
POSITION

CURRENT MEMBER

Chairperson

Paul Walsh

Vice-Chair Representative Teams

Harold Chadwick

Vice-Chair Administration

Barb Walsh

Recording Secretary

Kelly Lane

Director B/BB/MD Teams

Chuck Ewart

Director of Recreational League-U18/21

Jerry Bernardo

Director of Recreational League U13

Patrick Forbes

Director of Recreational League U9

Justin Day

Equipment Director – Recreational League

Alister Brown

Tournament Director – Silver Stick

Kyle Mellor

Clinic’s Director

Jacquie Beasley

Registration Director

Lesley Smith-Taylor

Sponsorship Director – Representative Teams

Wayne Scarrow

Photography Director

John Mellor

BOARD POSITIONS FOR ONE-YEAR APPOINTMENT:

POSITION

CURRENT MEMBER

Vice Chair Recreational League

VACANT

Development/Skills Director

VACANT

Director-Mental Health

VACANT

Director at Large-AAA Representative

Tim Turner

Director at Large-AAA Representative

Cris LaPointe

Director at Large-Select Teams

Don McGugan

Director at Large-Silver Stick Tournament

Paul Douglass

Director of Fundraising

Bonny Marcy

Alliance Rep Council

Harold Chadwick

Alliance Rec Council

Kevin Taylor

· Board Members whose positions are up for election are asked to contact Wayne Scarrow or Paul Walsh with their intentions to run again or to identify interest in another position.
· This to be put on SHA Website and Facebook.
· Nominations must be submitted by end of April.

· Any Board position is available to anyone except for Chair and Vice-Chair positions.  For those positions nominees must be on the current board for 2 years.
BUDGET:

· In preparation for 2024 season, Ice Director, Referee Director, Rep Director, Rec Director, Silver Stick Director, Clinic Director, Rep and Rec Equipment Directors to provide the Treasurer and Chair with their budget for next year.  Please submit by April 17.

· We want to ensure we cover off Face Off for Mental Health expenses.

· This is a user pay system and budgets will impact fees for next season.

· For those holding larger sized budgets, we need to ensure we have accurate costs and costs are in line for what they are reasonable to be.  Utilize the notes field to add comments and especially if you are bundling expenses, please note this.
· Budget Committee will meet the week after the AGM.  Prior to that, the Chair and Treasurer will meet to set up the spreadsheet.

· For Photography, please use actuals from this year for next year.

· We will provide actual number of teams projected.

· For expense forms – use expense form that is on our website. 

· Web Director to ensure the form is correct.

ALLIANCE AGM

· Alliance AGM is June 14/15 in London.  We are allowed 10 delegates but may be 11 as it is based on registration numbers.  
· Board Members that are interested in attending, identify yourself to Paul Walsh.  It is in London at Four Point Sheraton and golf tournament at Fire Rock Golf Club.  If interested in golf, cost is paid by attendee.  SHA covers the banquet and hotel costs.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is March 20, 2024 at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #240305-008
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Bernardo/Brown)
Carried


Paul Walsh               





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
